
 

Emanuel, James, and myself will be forever grateful to the carers 

and staff of St Ive’s Opal in Murdoch. They looked after Tess with 

great care and kindness for the past 13 months. 

 

We would also like to thank Anne, who cared for Tess at our 

home. Along with the care she gave Tess, she also gave love and 

respect. Anne developed into a close family friend, and we will 

be forever grateful to her. 

 

Thanks also to Sina, who visited Tess on a regular basis to 

provide her with love and support. 

 

To Chris and Paul, for their uplifting of Tess’ and Emanuel’s spirit 

with the regular outings they organised and had together. 

 

Also to all friends, neighbours, careers, and anyone who helped 

in any way throughout the last several years of this trying time. 

 

James and myself would like to especially thank Emanuel for the 

loving care he gave mum through the final years of her life. 


